BOARD OF CIVIL AUTHORITY MINUTES

         TOWN OF DANVILLE

August 3, 2016
The Board of Civil Authority met at 5:05 p.m. at the Danville Town Clerk’s office on July 20, 2016 for the purpose of considering a request from Harold Webster (Morseland LLC), who is aggrieved by the action of the Board of Listers and review site visit information from July 27, 2016, to approve the minutes of the 7/20/2016 and 7/25/206 meetings, review additions and deletions to the voter checklist, appoint election officials, and transact any other business that may legally come before the meeting.

Members present were Steve Cobb, Kenneth Linsley, Jane Larrabee, Phyllis Sweeney, Bruce Melendy, Robert Sargent, Kellie Merrell and Wendy Somers.
Steve Cobb, BCA chair opened the meeting at 5:05 p.m.  The first order of business was to approve the minutes from the July 20th BCA grievance hearing.  Kenneth Linsley made a motion to approve the July 20th meeting, which was seconded by Bruce Melendy and voted in the affirmative.  Kenneth Linsley made a motion to approve the minutes of the July 20th abatement hearings, which was seconded by Robert Sargent and voted in the affirmative.
Kenneth Linsley then made a motion to approve the minutes of the tabulator testing meeting held on July 25th.  The motion was seconded by Bruce Melendy and voted in the affirmative.

The next order of business was to review information of the Harold Webster (Morseland LLC) grievance hearing after the site visit.  Information was reviewed from the site visit by committee members Steve Cobb, Kenneth Linsley & Angelo Incerpi.  The site visit committee visited the Morseland property on July 27th, as well as the comparative properties owned by Bea Couture on Bruce Badger Memorial Highway/ McDowell Road and D G Roofing located on Joes Brook Road.  Arial views, lister cards and lister land grading system were also reviewed.
The committee found that the Couture property was the closest in comparison.  This property is priced higher per acre than the Morseland property, but does have more road frontage.

Angelo Incerpi walked the entire Morseland property and found the property to be dry.
The driveway into the property is wide enough for single vehicle driveway, but the cleared area will make a very nice house site.

After review of all information, a motion was made by Kenneth Linsley to affirm the appraisal value of the listers.  The motion was seconded my Wendy Somers and all original members present at the July 20th meeting voted in the affirmative.

The BCA members present were given a list of additions and deletions to the voter checklist to review.
The next order of business was to appoint election officials.  On a motion by Kenneth Linsley, with a second by Robert Sargent, Judith Nudd was appointed as an election official for 2016.

Wendy Somers then reviewed the election day schedule with all members present.

With no other business, Ken Linsley moved to adjourn the meeting, with a second from Robert Sargent.  The meeting was then adjourned at 5:22 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted, Wendy M. Somers, Clerk

_________________________________________

